
 

 

OCEANSIDE SENIOR ANGLERS    
Fish Tales       September 2023 

Editor     Leslie Ruble 
  

Hello fellow Members, 

 

Can you believe that we only have four months left for this year? Where did this year go? I 

know that we have a lot going on right now for our membership. We still have some great 

charters lined up. Some real good monthly picnics coming up. We have a parking Lot Sale 

scheduled and our annual Christmas recognition dinner is right around the corner. Please 

read this entire newsletter to get all this information. 

 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday September 5, at 9:00 AM, at the Oceanside El Corazon 

Senior Center. The address: is 3302 Senior Center Drive, Oceanside, CA.  If you can’t make 

the meeting in person, we are still on Zoom.  Click the blue Zoom link below. If this does 

not work, then you will need to copy and paste to your browser. You may want to try logging 

on now and getting the information set on your computer. Please make sure that your room 

has light so that we can see you on the screen. You should join the meeting with “Audio” 

and “Video”.   
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3172475791?pwd=aXAzM1o2MFB0THJveGFONlA5TTBvdz09   

Meeting ID: 317 247 5791 Passcode: 1vpC6m 

 

At our last board meeting we had to plan on what the dues would be for 2024. Knowing that 

cost are on the raise continually. I feel that our board did an excellent decision on this matter. 

For 2024 Associate dues will be increased to $15, General Membership dues will remain at 

$30, mailing of newsletter will increase to $20, and if you want a directory mailed to you it 

will be $5.  

 

Along with this. The board has also voted and passed that we will no longer have any FREE 

dues. This is regardless of age or being a past president. We understand that some do a lot 

for the club. There are many members that do a lot, so let’s all do our share and pay the $30 

and keep up the work.  

 

Make sure you pay when signing up for events.  We need to get back to paying for social 

events at the time we sign up. 

Tight Lines 

Jim Mauritz 

President 

(760) 450-7060 

jmauritz6@gmail.com 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3172475791?pwd=aXAzM1o2MFB0THJveGFONlA5TTBvdz09
mailto:jmauritz6@gmail.com


 

 

HEAD CHARTER MASTER’S REPORT 

Hello fellow Anglers,   

After last month’s newsletter went out, I was informed that there was some incorrect 

information. So let’s set the statements correct. Rick Lopez, did in fact hook his Bluefin and 

reel it all the way to the boat on his own. At the very end he told me that his hand had cramp 

up and got assistance for that last few minutes. This was the tuna that was around the 100lb 

mark. Due to the assistance he was disqualified from the jack pot. So there was only one 

handoff. Great job Rick. 

Our August 7-8 overnight charter did go out. Very, very hard fishing. Jackpot went to Gil 

Resendez for his Yellowtail. Thank you first time Charter Master Richard Reed for a job 

well done. Next we had the August 17th full day charter go out. Again hard fishing. We did 

manage to land 8 Dorado and 6 Yellowtail. There were some that just fell off the hook, so I 

was told. The first fish land was a Yellowtail for the day, no name needed to say who. The 

largest fish was caught be long lime member Georg Ruble with his 17lb Yellowtail. Our 

August 2.5 day charter was canceled due to Hilary. We do have a full day going out 

Wednesday for rock cod. Yep that’s right, there is a handful of us that wants rock cod. You 

can read the full Charter Master reports on the web-site. 

September 7th is our final 1/2 day charter and we still need 9 more Anglers. Please contact 

Sandr5a O’Brien at 760-419-0714 

Also we need one more for the October 6th Full day charter. Contact Doug Jenkins at 650-

291-8474. 

Reminder, Do not send a check directly to the Treasurer, it goes to the Charter Master. Also 

if you’re interested in getting on one of the full charters, sign on as an alternate. 

If you have any questions, suggestions, or concerns, especially for the next year, please feel 

free to call or e-mail me any time. Please do not text. 

Tight Lines & Sharp Hooks 

Jim Mauritz 

Head Charter Master 

760-450-7060  

Jmauritz6@gmail.com 
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September’s Guest Speaker 

 
Mike Shane 

 
Mr. Shane is the Director of Fisheries Enhancement at Hubbs Seaworld Research Institute. 
 

Major Research Areas 
Fisheries Biology and Marine Ecology 

Education 

B.S., Biology, San Diego State University; 

• M.S., Ecology, San Diego State University 

Professional Activities 
Diving Safety Officer for HSWRI 

Current Research 

• Assessment of a marine finfish stock enhancement program in California 

• Environmental assessment of cage farming of marine finfish 

• Acoustic tracking of marine fish 

• Age and growth of wild and captive white seabass 

• Integrated multi-trophic aquaculture (IMTA) 

• Ultrasonic Transmitters for Fish–Are They Dinner Bells? 
For the past 8 years, Mike has been responsible for monitoring the environmental impacts around 
marine fish cages associated HSWRI’s aquaculture programs in both the US and Mexico. In 2012, 
Mike was part of an international working group that evaluated environmental impact models as 
tools to support and promote the sustainable growth of marine fish cage culture in the US. 
Currently Mike is using acoustic telemetry to observe the movements of cultured marine finfish 
released in embayments. As a compliment to this work he has investigated surgical implantation 
techniques and wound healing in fish as well as the acoustic properties of the transmitters used 
in fish telemetry.  



 

 

2024 ELECTIONS 
 
Announcements were made at several meetings that nomination were open for 
Head Charter Master. Some members were asked about assuming the duties of 
Head Charter Master for the club and no one has stepped up for the position. With 
this being the case Jim Mauritz has agreed to continue for ONE more year. This will 
make 13 years as Head Charter Master for Jim. Thank you Jim.  
 
Nominations are now open for the positions of President, Vice-President, Treasurer 
and Secretary.  If you are interested or have someone in mind that’s qualified, 
please ask them first, and then contact Chris Bentley or myself, Kelly Kissinger. 
Enjoy the rest of the summer and stay safe out there.  
 
Regards to all.  
Kelly Kissinger 
 

SPECIAL EVENT 
 

 
 

For full and complete details  

Contact event Chairman Richard Reed at 530-313-8884 



 

 

Foundation Report 
 

Hello all,  
 

I hope you all have been having a great summer as this one is coming to its end. 
Anglers for Kids had 3 successful trips. Many Scouts went shore and ocean fishing 
and were introduced to the fun of fly fishing at the Scout Camp on Fiesta Island. 
Thank you to all the volunteers for their service. Our Anglers for Military program by 
the time this letter comes out will have completed four Military charters. Looking 
possibly for the fifth one. A special shout-out to Susan Morse who sponsored one 
full Military charter this year. Thank you so much Susan. 
 
Please consider being a member of the Oceanside Senior Anglers Foundation, the 
dues is only $5, July 1 thru June 30th.Your paid dues gives you the opportunity to 
help out with our programs: Anglers for Kids, Anglers for Scouts, and Anglers for 
Military. The $5 dues will go towards supporting all three programs. 
 
Looks like we will be having an election for a new Anglers for Kids program. Further 
information will be sent out to Foundation members as the time gets closer. So if 
you’re interested or just want to keep up with wants happening with the Foundation, 
make sure to be a member of the Foundation. 
 
Please help and support the Foundation and become a member. The Foundation’s 
Board thanks you for your anticipated support. 
 
Hopefully you all will be getting in some fishing soon.  
 
Stay safe out there.  
Regards,  
Kelly Kissinger 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Social Events 
 

Meatloaf Wrap-up Report 
21 members made it to our Meat loaf and mashed with all the fixings picnic and 
were not disappointed. We were also fortunate to have 8 active duty Marines as our 
guests.  
These wonderful young women and men spread out and we’re sharing tables with 
our members for some great conversation and they were very appreciative for a 
home cooked meal. Thank you to all the members who brought a great variety of 
desserts and for all your gracious compliments on the meatloaf. I did have a member 
pay me nice praise for the meatloaf however, they did feel theirs is a bit better and 
would share their recipe with me. We may need to see a meatloaf throw down next 
season?? 
 I want to send out a big thank you to the Fallbrook Food Pantry for their generous 
donation of the ground beef needed to make this happen and  we were able to send 
our Marines back with meatloaf, mashed potatoes, gravy, corn and rolls to share 
with friends .  
 I would like to see more members at these picnics. They are a great place to see 
friends and tell tall tales and enjoy some really delicious food. You are missing out 
on a fun time.  
Event Chairman 
Kelly Kissinger 

 

 

Next Fishing Social: 
Friday, September 15th, 8:00- 

1200 Surf Fishing at Carlsbad State Beach near the Volleyball Courts. 

Please contact Marc Richardson 

August Social fishing: We went to the Carlsbad Beach. 4 croaker and 1 Corbina. @ 9 

OSA members enjoyed the morning. 

Carlsbad Sea Bass hatchery tour: Planning on a second tour in the Sept/Oct time frame 

when they are tagging the Sea Bass 

                                    

Marc Richardson 
Social Director 
760-519-2684 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

The next Picnic social event: 

 

“BOB PORTER”  

MEMORIAL FISH FRY 

Wednesday Sep. 20th @ MLK Park Oceanside 

Lunch served at about 12 Noon   

Serving: Various kinds of fish prepared in various ways, 

Cole Slaw  

Cost is $8.00 Members, $10.00 Guest  

Must be Pre-Sign–Up by Sept 7th  

 Late Sign-ups add $2.00 

If you sign-up, your obligated to pay 

 

Event Chairman Jim Mauritz 

760-450-7060 

 

Mark your calendars: October 11th  

Baby Back Ribs picnic 



 

 

Membership News     

Please welcome our newest member: 
 

Daniel Scanlan   Tim Hieter   Kody Kinney   Nicole Simpson 

 
 

September Anniversaries: 
 

Robert & Barbara Becker 
Manny & Adeline Ontiveros 

Gerald & Rose Braga 
                  John & Holly Reil 

Arthur & Elizabeth Castaneda 
                      Roger & Janet Rohm 

Diane & Malcolm 
                          Bruce & Sarah Rudolph 

Kim & Mary Gilbert 
                      Mike & Dawna Snow 

Gerry & Natasha Graf 
                              Marshall & Mary Goddard 

Tom & Sandee Heyman                      Mark & Mina Hudson 

 
 

September Birthdays: 

Al Phares 
      Carolyn Reeser 

       Robert (Bob) Bailey 

Albert (Al) Harruff 
      Mary Goddard 

       Robert Jenkins 

Richard 
(Rick)  Sharp 

     JoAnn Lopex 
       Allen  Fulk 

Ronald Sharp 
     Guy Cline 

       Kenneth Hagan 

Lloyd Doyle 
    Marlene Soper 

Dave  Hagler 

Terry Mathew 
    Elizabeth Spence 

        Hal Reeser 

Randy Graham 
   Theresa Bullard 

       Daniel Ontiveros 

           Bill Modi 

           Robert Bullard 

                                                                                    

 
Frank Moton Jr 
Membership Director 

 



 

 

Fallbrook Food Pantry 
 

It was really heart breaking to see that no one brought any canned iems to the 

August meeting. I did get two checks at the meeting. So we will try again. Please 

reach into your hearts and give. If you prefer please by all means you may donte 

cash or checks. 

 
This pantry not only serves Fallbrook, it serves many communties around the 

Fallbook area which includeds Camp Pendelton. The pantry has been there to 

help support our club and our program “Anglers for Military”. Fallbrook food 

pantry is in need of donations right now. As you can see in the photos below, 

many shelfs are empty. I personally have spent many months volunteering at this 

pantry and have never seen such bare shelfs.  

 

So please  bring your donations to the August 1st September 5th club meeting. If 

you prefer, you may also consider a cash dontion. Please make your checks 

payable to “Fallbrook Food Pantry”. You may drop your checks off at our 

August September meeting. Then we will turn everyting in at once from our club. 

I thank you for your anticapated help & support. 

Jim 
 

                           
 



 

 

Please Support a Club Sponsor



 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 

    Leslie Ruble 

   36960 Ranch House St. 

   Murrieta, CA 92563 


